
 

 

 

Minutes of Meeting ~ November 3, 2016 ~ Building 91 ~ Camp Murray 

Meeting called to order by Ron Averill, Chair, 9:07 AM 

In Attendance – Introduction of Attendees 

[Scanned sign in roster following minutes] 

 Phone participants 

o Bob Bergquist, ECY 

o Chuck Wallace, Grays-Harbor County 

o John Himmel, DOT 

o Jay Havner, Local Fire Chiefs for A.D. Vickery 

o Ute Weber, City of Tacoma 

o Kristen Baird, DOH 

o Amy Ockerlander, AWC 

Approval of Minutes 

 Review of previous meeting minutes 

o Motion to approve by:  Ron Weaver 

o Second by:  Joann Boggs 

 Discussion:  None 

o Approval:  Unanimous 

EMD Remarks:        John Ufford, for the Director 

1. John Ufford (EMD) extended a welcome to the EMC. Ongoing actions of hiring for the 911 Unit Manager and 

the Deputy Director continues to move forward, with final interviews scheduled. Cascadia Rising After Action 

Report is moving through the coordination process and is going through rewrites for clarification purposes. 

This document will be made available after the edits following coordination efforts. January 5th is the date for 

presentation to the Governor for a recap of the findings. Lit Dudley will spearhead the updated 14-day 

preparedness messaging, along with support from Karina Shagren. EMC support, Kristin Ramos, will be 

moving to a new position in Commerce in the middle of November. Appreciation expressed for the support 

provided.  

2. Robert Ezelle (EMD) will be meeting with the Governor on January 5th with recommendations from Cascadia 

Rising. Outreach efforts continue with Limited English Proficient (LEP) community, access and functional needs 

community, and other developing partnerships across the state. A quarterly Winter Storm exercise took place 

last week. Group work replaced the traditional horseshoe discussion.  

o EMD shared Washington disaster response visit with the Chinese delegation. In China, disaster 

response is military-driven. 

o Robert Ezelle (EMD) will check with the Governor’s Policy Office to determine where the EMC is 

regarding the request for Governor’s Office representation (Jim Baumgart, GOV). Mr. Baumgart will be 

be added to the EMC distribution list for future meetings. 
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FEMA Remarks:     Bryant Harrison for Ken Murphy, Administrator 

1. FEMA is currently supporting Hurricane Matthew recovery efforts and reconstituting FEMA staff. Regional 

staff have returned to the region. There are continued efforts on corrective actions as a result of Cascadia Rising, 

as well as developing mass power outage scenarios. FEMA is currently working under continuing resolution 

with no adopted budget. The next President will determine the next FEMA Region X administrator. 

Special Business:         

1. Executive Committee           Ron Averill 

o Monthly meetings are held to discuss agenda items and changes that need to be made as the EMC 

assumes the SAC role. Additional members need to be identified to meet the requirements of the SAC 

and whether any legislative changes need to be made.  

o For the December meeting the Executive Committee will review direction of the SAC and next steps 

with a goal of finalization at the beginning of the calendar year.  

2. EMC Report to the Governor               Ron Averill, Dan Banks 

o The Council was instructed to review the previous years’ report for review (available at 

http://mil.wa.gov/uploads/pdf/emergency-management/signed-annual-report-package.pdf) and to 

identify the level of detail to be included in the report. 

o Ron Averill (Chair) reviewed an outline of what should be included in the 2016 Report, with a 

paragraph on significant findings from the Cascadia Rising exercise, including recommendations. Mass 

fatality planning statewide needs to be included as a subject area. 

o Subcommittee and workgroup reports will be added as addendums to the report. The Whole 

Community Subcommittee report needs to be submitted, as well as updates on the WAMAS and SERC 

subcommittee.  

o Ron Averill (Chair) requested input for the report by the end of November. All committee chairs have 

been contacted and Dan Banks will follow up with contacts not present at the meeting. 

o Last year’s report had several unaddressed recommendations, to be included in the current report as 

still open and needing attention. 

o Bill Gillespie (SAR) wants to include gaps in the report to the Governor so that he is aware of areas 

where sustainable funding is justified.  

3. Governor’s Office Representative to the EMC        Alysha Kaplan 

o Dick Walter (Vice Chair) reiterated the need to have feedback from the previous report before providing 

additional information on the current report. A formalized response from the Governor’s Office was 

requested.  

Committee – Task Force Reports 

1. EMC Executive Committee        

o SAC Charter/Status/Finalization        Ron Averill 

 Addressed above 

2. Emergency Management Advisory Group (EMAG)    Alysha Kaplan Lit Dudley  

o Regional Coordination Concept Close-Out Letter 

 Task completed   

o Human Capital-Need for EMATs  

 Still in progress – determining how to staff Emergency Management Assistance Teams (EMATs) 

o Two Weeks Preparedness Messaging Roll-Out 

 Additional research is needed to provide an accurate preparedness message. 

 Bill Gillespie (SAR) has concerns about the public having buy-in for 14-day preparedness efforts 

as a result of the recent weather event, which was not as severe as anticipated. Meaningful 

messages need to be provided for the public benefit.  

http://mil.wa.gov/uploads/pdf/emergency-management/signed-annual-report-package.pdf
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 Sue Bush (DSHS) provided a perspective on the impoverished community, and the challenges of 

living day to day. Service gaps need to be identified for servicing these communities 

 Dick Walter (Vice Chair) reiterated using the EMD website for best practices. Successes and best 

practices should be shared at EMC meetings. Start looking at supplementing EMC meetings 

with measurements of success. Metrics are lacking regarding how many businesses have been 

contacted with which types of plans are in place and if planning is moving in the right direction. 

 Alysha Kaplan (EMD) summarized different educational programs that are already in place 

around the state. 

3. State Emergency Response Commission        Bill Whealan 

o Quarterly SERC meeting held November 2nd, and bylaws are being reviewed to ensure accurate 

representation. 

4. Seismic Safety         Dave Norman, Bob Johnson 

o Next meeting will be December 9TH. Discussion will include Cascadia Rising and were we stand on 

Resilient Washington and what actions have been taken to date. 

o Involved in earthquake early warning for Washington, with ongoing weekly discussion. The system is 

much broader than Western Washington 

o The M9 project is a grant from the University of Washington. Mission Ready Packages are being 

developed from state surveys to establish agreements to have geologists and other requested staff move 

from one state to another to provide assistance. 

o Fire Management 

 DNR fire activity is transitioning into post fire activity after an “average year”, with tracking of 

financial activities underway. Preparations are in progress for the next fire season. Decision 

packages to the legislature have been prepared to help lawmakers understand the degree of 

assistance required to fight wildfires. 

 When there are multiple states competing for fire resources, agreements in place across states 

and with the federal government are utilized. Resources are shared as requested and available, 

with coordination both interstate and international.  

 Federal assistance triggers include exceeding a suppression cost threshold. When a fire hits a 

threat level, a request for an FMAG declaration can be made, which brings a substantial amount 

of fire suppression assistance, based on 75% of eligible costs. 

5. Senior Advisory Committee (SAC)        Ron Averill 

o No report 

6. Intrastate Mutual Aid (Washington Mutual Aid System-WAMAS)    Robert Ezelle 

o The subcommittee has completed efforts for the remainder of the year, with no additional meetings 

having taken place. Training is continuing to be offered to local jurisdictions, with local 

recommendations incorporated into the training. 

7. Infrastructure Resilience Subcommittee (IRSC)       Tristan Allen 

  

 2017 IRSC meeting dates are January 18th, April 19th, July 19th and October 18th. 

 The Subcommittee is currently focused on recruiting participation from infrastructure owners, both 

public and private. 

 The draft charter for IRSC will be reviewed at the January 18th meeting. 

 The IRSC top areas of focus for 2017: 

o Validate the WA State Core Capability Strategic Planning Framework - Infrastructure Systems 

section Desired Outcomes; 

o Update the WA Infrastructure Protection Plan (WIPP) – targeted for release in May 2017; and 

o Identify issues, areas of concern, and potential programs to be brought to the EMC. 

8. Whole Community Subcommittee (WCS)          Kim Connor (WASILC) 

o Last meeting was August 2nd, and next meeting is November 8th, with call-in and webinar capability. 
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o The Subcommittee worked to finalize recommendations for WCS membership and discuss roles of 

community partners, with application of “equity lens”. Several speakers have been invited to attend and 

present different perspectives. 

o The charter will be provided for approval, as well as recommendations for an advisory committee. 

Old Business (Due Outs) 

1. Vote to Approve Updated Charter         Ron Averill 

o Updated Charter was provided to the Committee in September for review. 

o Motion to approve by Ron Weaver 

o Second by Bill Gillespie 

 Discussion: Bill Gillespie inquired about the appointment process and the membership section, 

Section D. This topic came up in the Executive Committee to address continuity of 

representation, and edits to the Charter resolved the issue. 

o Vote – Unanimous 

o Charter was approved 

2. Summary of Cascadia Rising Data         Alysha Kaplan 

o Tabled until after the After Action Review process 

3. Statistics Supporting Two Weeks Messaging       Ron Averill 

o Lessons learned from the Cascadia Rising exercise opened eyes to the fact that in a catastrophic incident, 

relief may be several weeks in coming. 

 

 

New Business           Members 

1. State Preparedness Report          Jennifer Schaal 

o 2016 SPR will be the 10th integration for Washington State, the 6th iteration using the Core Capabilities 

and the 5th iteration using the THIRA as a guide for the assessment. 

o Fire Management and Suppression was added as a result of the National Preparedness Goal refresh, and 

designated a high priority. 

o Washington State decided that Cybersecurity (federal) crosses all mission areas in Washington, so this 

capability is listed as “Common” for Washington 

o Prioritization has not changed from when established in the Training and Exercise plan in 2013. 

o The Core Capability leadership program is refreshed each January, with leads and co-leads identified 

and/or updated. 

o In June, Regional assessment data was compiled from workshops with regional coordinators, focusing 

the four Common capabilities and the twelve Response capabilities. 

o Regional data was compiled during the Cascadia Rising timeframe and data was presented to 

stakeholders. 

o Core Capability leads engaged in workshops to complete the state assessment for this year for ratings, 

gap descriptions, and recent advances.  

o Next Steps: 

 November 18th will be the presentation to TAG. 

 November 23rd is the target date to the Governor. 

 December 9th is the deadline for input to the FEMA Unified Reporting Tool. 

 December 16th is the deadline for submission to FEMA. 

o Barb Graff (City of Seattle) asked about the rating methodology. Jennifer Schaal (EMD) explained the 

averaging methodology, with regional ratings carrying a heavier weight (nine regional ratings averaged 
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against one state rating, except for the Common capabilities which may have multiple state agency 

ratings). 

 

Closing Remarks        

1. General Daugherty 

o Not present 

2. Robert Ezelle 

o [See EMD Remarks] 

3. Dick Walter  

o Requested a presentation of cyber at a future EMC meeting. 

 

Adjournment 

11/3/2016 12:00 PM,  

 Motion to adjourn by:  Ron Weaver 

 Second by:  JoAnn Boggs 

 Approval: Unanimous 

 

Due Outs from Discussion 

 All subcommittees are to provide detailed reports to carrie.benson@mil.wa.gov by close of business November 

30TH.  

mailto:carrie.benson@mil.wa.gov
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2017 Meeting Schedule - Location 

o January 5, 2017 – Bldg 92  March 2, 2017 – Bldg 92 

o May 4, 2017 – Bldg 92  July 6, 2017 – Bldg 92 

o September 7, 2017   November 2, 2017 – Bldg 92 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------      

 

Sign in Sheet and Presentations Follow 
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